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CRYSTAL VALLEY INTERCHANGE IGA 
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I 

The objective of this work session is to brief the BOCC on the status of the Crystal Valley 
Interchange and to receive direction for Douglas County staff to finalize the proposed 
Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the Town of Castle Rock so that the final IGA can be 
brought before BOCC for consideration at the June 13, 2023, Regular Business Meeting. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

The Town of Castle Rock is requesting the County accelerate execution of the Crystal Valley 
Interchange so they can submit their final project funding plan to the COOT Transportation 
Commission in summer 2023. Without a detailed funding plan, COOT and FHWA will not sign the 
NEPA record of decision document that is required to construct the new interchange. However, it 
is likely that COOT will allow the Town to relocate the East 1-25 Frontage Road in advance of the 
interchange because this work can occur without connecting to 1-25, thus having independent 
utility with regard to the NEPA approval process. 

Since the County's contribution for the Crystal Valley Interchange (CVI) is identified in 2024, 
County staff originally planned to finalize the IGA in December 2023 and request BOCC approval at 
the first Regular Business Meeting in January 2024. However, for COOT to acknowledge the local 
agency has sufficient funding to complete the project, the project funding must be budgeted, 
appropriated, or encumbered. For this reason, it is essential that the County establish its 
maximum funding contribution in 2024 for the proposed interchange, so the Town can finalize 
where the other funding to construct the project will come from. 

The County's $18 million contribution for CVI is identified in FY 2024 in our current 5-year CIP list 
of priority project and is subject to annual appropriation and will require BOCC approval as part of 
the 2024 Annual Budget, (the annual budget is typically approved in December). Based on the 
most recent cost estimates, the Town has identified a funding gap to construct the new 
interchange, and this work is referred to as construction package 2, where relocating the east 
frontage road is referred to as package 1.

The current construction costs for package 1 is approximately $19 million and $75 million for 
package 2. The Town's segment of Dawson Trails Blvd. is about $11 million, and County's segment 
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